ASCSU Cabinet Director’s 12/2/08
President’s Report –Taylor Smoot
· Board of Governors: The Board of Governors will be meeting this Tuesday and Wednesday of this week down in Denver.  The meeting is all open to the public and start at 8:00, if you want to go please let me know and I will give you directions.  Due to these meetings I will be out of the office until Cabinet on Wednesday.   

· Prepare for the End of the Semester and Start planning for next semester: Your first semester projects need to start being completed. You must have your end of semester director reports finished and turned in by the first day of school next semester.  Start planning for the next semester now, so we can come out of break with a big bang! 

· Cans Around the Oval Pizza Party Provided by the Administration: We are having a pizza party alongside the leadership of Greek life on Friday, December 12th from 5:30 to 6:30.  We are having this party because of the winning effort put forth by both ASCSU and Greek life.  This is a time to meet other leaders both Greek and Administrative while recognizing the importance of community service and healthy completion for the greater good of the community.    
· Meet the Press (December 3nd ): Food will be Provided Wednesday for Meet the Press at 6:00 Lucia, the executive assistant is putting together a Meet the Press forum for Senate and Cabinet on December 3nd.  The purpose of this event is to meet and get to know the leaders of all student media outlets. The collegian, College Avenue, KCSU, and CTV will be attending this forum.  This gives ASCSU a chance to ask any questions about the operation and process of our student media. 

· Looking for an Elections Manager: ASCSU elections will be happening next semester and we need to hire an Elections Manager. This is a paid position and is a great opportunity for gaining leadership experience. If you or any one you know is interested on doing this please sent them my way. 
Dates to Remember
Meet the Press December 3nd 

Pizza Party December 12th
Vice President’s Report – Quinn Girrens
· Dinner On US!!: Lance Wright (Senate Advisor) is hosting dinner at his house this Sunday, December 7th @ 5pm. Directions will be sent out later this week, PLEASE LET KIM KNOW NO LATER THAN THURSDAY, DECEMBER 4 IF YOU WILL BE ATTENDING.

· Student Media: Sara and I have met with Student Media representation prior to break and this week to discuss the transition of how Student Media will continue to receive student fees as a subscription cost. If you have questions, please come and see me. 
· SFRB: We are in our having our final meeting of the semester Monday. We are going to be discussing our questions for a student voice survey as well as finalizing the presentation calendar. If you have any suggestions about the process this past semester, please do not hesitate to forward them to me. 

· Senate Caucus: I will be attending Senate Caucus this week. 

· Senate: This week we have 3 guest speakers: Darin Atteberry, Fort Collins City Manager; Foula Dimopoulus, Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual, Transgender Student Services; and Robert Flynn, Discussing New Taxi Service
Dates to Remember
12/1/08 SFRB Meeting (Senate Chambers) 4-6pm

12/3/08 Senate Caucus (Senate Chambers) 5-6pm

12/3/08 38th Senate 14th Session (Senate Chambers)- 6:30pm

12/7/08 Dinner at Lance Wright’s House- 5pm

Finance Report – Jenna Coleman
Student Funding Board: 

· Distributed a total of $123,655.33 this year approx 58.88% of SFB allocation for the year.
· Distributed money in the last week to Student Alumni Connection and Environmental Action Collective

· STUDENT FEES ARE AWESOME!!!

Dates to Remember


November 20th – SOVA Visiting Artist Josh DeWeese

November 21st - CHA Questionable Shellfish Comedy Show

December 5th - CHA Questionable Shellfish Comedy Show

December 10th – EAC – Perspective on DNC/RNC

January 30th - CHA Questionable Shellfish Comedy Show

February (First Week) – SOVA Visiting Artist Hilary Wilder

February 20th - CHA Questionable Shellfish Comedy Show

February 24th and 25th – Front Range Student Ecology Symposium – Symposium

March 5th – SAC – Etiquette Dinner

March 13th - CHA Questionable Shellfish Comedy Show

March 31st – April 3rd – SCASLA – LA Days

April 3rd – Alpha Kappa Delta Guest Lecture “Youth Gangs in the European Context”

April 17th - CHA Questionable Shellfish Comedy Show

April 17th – ECC – BQQ for E-days

April 19th – ECC – Car Show

May 8th - CHA Questionable Shellfish Comedy Show

Controller –  (Submitted by Jenna Coleman, Director of Finance)
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	Department
	Total Allocation
	Total Income
	Total Expense
	% used

	Academics
	$500.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.0%

	Administration
	$85,453.00 
	$0.00 
	$73,558.52 
	86.1%

	Community Affairs
	$4,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$1,257.71 
	31.4%

	Diversity and Outreach
	$3,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$155.50 
	5.2%

	Environmental Affairs
	$500.00 
	$0.00 
	$193.80 
	38.8%

	Leadership Development
	$7,500.00 
	$0.00 
	$3,010.25 
	40.1%

	Legislative Affairs
	$11,200.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.0%

	Marketing
	$23,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$10,709.32 
	46.6%

	Senate
	$1,610.36 
	$0.00 
	$34.50 
	2.1%

	Student Services
	$38,000.00 
	$3,860.00 
	$35,046.94 
	92.2%

	Supreme Court
	$1,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.0%

	Ram Ride
	$85,231.00 
	$0.00 
	$24,234.04 
	28.4%

	 

	 
	Total Allocated for Account
	$260,994.36 
	 

	 
	Total Income for Account
	$3,860.00 
	 

	 
	Total Expenditures for Account
	$148,200.58 
	 

	 
	Budget Balance/Percent Used
	$112,793.78 
	56.8%

	 
	Account Balance
	$116,653.78 
	 


Chief of Staff –Blake Gibson
· 5 Year Plan- Caiter has finished talking to most everyone in regards to this and is meeting with Taylor and later me to future discuss a draft. Once a draft has been made, it can be presented to a Senate committee(s) and begin to long process of discussion and debate to eventually be adopted by May.

· Internship Program- I am currently working on instituting U of Oregan’s/U of Arizona’s model for internships in our cabinet. If you are great friends with a professor in any of the liberal arts departments please let me know, as we will need to meet with them. Because assistants would become interns, if you are an assistant you have a vested interest in getting me some professor names!
· Final Report- I am working on putting together a final report of all the material I have collected over the years, essays I have written, idea pads, etc. Look for it to be done in the near future, though I will only have a copy printed for you upon request, as it will be hundreds of pages long.

Academics –Russ Pinkston
Greetings everyone, I hope your break treated you well.  Our department is begging our end of the semester report as well as finding replacements for various committee members.  I thank those of you who contacted your college council presidents, as well as those of you who came to talk to me about Faculty Council Sub-committees. 
· College Council Roundtable: I will check but I believe every college has contacted me. Thank you Senators.  
· Student Voice Survey: The survey will be sent to the student body upon return from fall break. 

· Honor Statement: I will be presenting to the committee on Teaching and Learning next week.
· Open Textbooks: My department called Nicole Allen from Student PIRGS last week to discuss incorporating open textbooks into CSU’s curriculum.  If you are interested in helping please contact me.
Community Affairs –Katie Freudenthal
· Apply for Community Elections Committee:  Please apply for this committee and I need three cabinet members, three senators, three students at large, and one judicial branch member.  As the first Community Elections Committee, we will be setting precedent of student involvement in future city council elections.  For more information and to apply visit the ASCSU office or website.  Applications are due Monday, December 8th, by 5 pm in the ASCSU office.
· Over Occupancy Ordinance:  The city is reviewing some midstream tweaks of  3Unrelated on January 20th.  I am working to get this date pushed back as this is the first day of spring classes!  I will keep you all updated but students need to attend the meeting to learn more about 3Unrelated.    

· Meetings:  We have been meeting with several community members and city council members.  Our department has recently met with Mayor Hutchinson, City Manager Darin Atteberry, Cheryl Distasio with the Center for Peace and Justice and Council member Ben Manvel.
· News from Assistant Leslie McCutchen: Assistant McCutchen keeps an eye on the news for our department.  I will be including some of her stories in the Director’s Report each week.  
· “2008 Business Series Presents FortZED: Leading the Way to Net Zero Energy Use” http://www.coloradoan.com/article/20081110/NEWS01/811100320/1002/CUSTOMERSERVICE02
· “Council member Ben Manvel violates 3Unrelated” http://www.fortcollinsnow.com/article/20081120/NEWS/811199980/1062&ParentProfile=1054&title=Ben%20Manvel%92s%20Duplex%20That%20Isn%92t 

Diversity & Outreach –Gabe Barela
· Will begin planning Cesar Chavez Day celebrations, was asked to serve as co-chair of Cesar Chavez Day committee.  First meeting scheduled for Monday Dec 8, at 4pm East Atrium
· Tentative plans for next semester include a Women of Juarez Femicide Issue series of programming.  This will include a film “Senorita Extravida” a plaza display and info handout and play Braided Sorrows.  Will meet with Chris Linder (Director Women’s Programs and Studies) next Tuesday to further discuss. Tentative launch date will be early to mid April
· Also tentatively planning a Diversity Dialogue discussion.  Plans include to get student body feedback on topics such as affirmative action, same sex marriage, meaning of diversity, gender equality, etc.  and have dialogue and discussion follow up.  Tentative date will be mid March
· Spoke with President Smoot to have a workshop on Inclusive Language for ASCSU Spring Retreat.  Will work with Lance Wright to coordinate.
Dates to Remember:
12/2: Women Studies Colloquium , LSC 210 1:30pm

12/2: Diversity Dinner, APASS 5pm (RSVP required)

12/3: Communicating in a Diverse Society, LSC 211E  4-6pm

Environmental Affairs –Chris Diedrich
Hello All! Although it seems that our department is taking it easy, we’re actually doing quite a bit of work right now. We are mostly doing policy work and have been meeting with offices on campus to get a better idea where our efforts will be most beneficial. Hope you all had a great break!

· “Green Guidance” Dorm Orientation: We are going to be pursuing a program called Eco-Reps which will be students on campus who encourage sustainable living in the dorms as well as at events. This will supplement the insert we are working on for the student planner/handbook.
· Purchasing Plan: A big agenda item for next semester will be revising the university’s purchasing plan. Our procurement officer Farrah Bustamante is working with us to set some realistic guidelines for making university purchases more environmentally friendly.
· HP Ink Cartridges/Electronics Roundup:  HP has finally gotten back to us on lots of questions we have. Most of it seems to look like it’s going to work but we need to further explore a couple more options to make sure we’re doing what’s best for students. We will eventually need volunteers to help check on the bins occasionally, so if you’re interested let me know
· Sustainability Office: The President’s Sustainability Task Force will be putting together a plan to start a university-wide sustainability office which will develop, manage, and coordinate campus wide project, as well as outreach to students and community while advising the president’s climate commitment plan. This is a great step towards centralizing sustainability on campus and will be very well received once it’s in operation.
Leadership Development – Kyle Lohman
· RLT Meetings: Our RLT meeting this Thursday the 4th is going to be an excellent presentation on servant leadership. Servant leadership is one of the most important concepts the RLT members are going to learn this year and we as a department are very excited to be exposing and engaging them in it.

· Mentors: If you have not contacted your RLT member yet, they are sad and yearn for your love.

· Junior High school: I am meeting with Peter Dearth and we are discussing getting the RLT members and Lincoln Jr. High involved in the MLK march/parade in January.

· Fun Event: Broomball is coming up and a date will be announced before the semester is over. This is always a very fun and well attended event and I look forward to seeing you there. Get ready!

· ASCSU Development: The student voice survey is finished. It was set to go out over break but we decided to wait until everyone got back. Be excited for that!

Legislative Affairs Department –Seth Walter
Hope you all had a great and refreshing break, and are ready for a fast and furious 3 weeks!!!
· Day at the Capitol – Look forward to it, it’s going to be GREAT!

· Board of Gov’s Bill- We are presenting to the Board on Wednesday to gain feedback.  We are still working out all the details, PLEASE contact me if you would like to help out with our efforts at the Capitol this year.

Dates to Remember
3/3/09- ASCSU Day at the Capitol
Marketing –Phil Camillo
· Extended Library Hours-  Working on rolling out the marketing plan

· For-Ever-Green t-Shirts- Developing a marketing plan for promoting a t-shirt design competition among all CSU students.

· Fund Raising Events- Brainstorming possible event themes for next semester with a goal of raising money to donate for a positive cause.

· Promotional Pamphlet- Working on designing a pamphlet summarizing what ASCSU does and how to get involved.

· ASCSU Elections - Developing a marketing plan for creating a stronger image for Senate during the elections period next semester.
· New Positions- Trying to pass two bills through Senate with two new positions; public relations associate and a recruitment associate with an assistant.

· Graduation Gifts- We will be ordering more of the black CSU packs that were giving out last semester.
RamRide –Erica Holtzman
· I hope everyone had a safe and relaxing break. 
· RamRide did not run the last two weekends, but we will be running this Thursday, Friday and Saturday for the last time this semester. 
· Thank you to everyone that volunteered this semester and helped to make RamRide a successful program. 
Dates to Remember
12/4-12/6 – Last weekend of operation for the semester!!

12/15-12/19 – Finals week

12/20 – CSU football in the New Mexico Bowl

12/20-1/20 – Winter break

1/22/2009 –First Night of Operation in the Spring Semester
Student Services – Zane Guilfoyle 
I hope everyone had a great break; two weeks of classes left, and counting.
· SMILE Projects: It is that time of year!!!!!  SMILE Projects are in the planning stages and will commence during finals week.  Stay tuned to find out who, what, when, where, and how! 
Dates to Remember
SMILE Projects Finals Week! 
Judicial Report –Cari Stepsay

Supreme Court Joke of the Week:

A jumper cable walks into a bar. The bartender says, "I'll serve you but don't start anything." 

(Special Thanks to Kyle Lohman of Leadership Development)

Supreme Court Randomness of the Week: 
Black Friday: The day after Thanksgiving, when stores decide to open at the buttcrack of dawn to start Christmas sales. Most people fall for this ploy and wake up at 4am to fight other mothers for cheap presents. 

Cyber Monday: The Monday after Black Friday that everyone surfs the web to find better deals than Black Friday.

Bumper Sticker Activism: To tell the world what they should be doing and what you think by plastering your car with bumper stickers to that effect. 

(Special Thanks to UrbanDictionary.com)

Hope everyone had a great Thanksgiving!  We are in primetime right now, with only a few weeks left, thank you all again for reading the directors reports. Please stay focused as the semester is nearing a close, we have had such a great semester; I would to see it finish this way. The Supreme Court is also continuing with our usual ongoing hearings, which do continue to and will remain confidential; likewise, we have a large hearing this week.

· Meeting Wed. Dec 3rd:
· Our meeting will be in CRSCS at 3:00pm. Our meetings are open to the public, if you are interested in checking it out, come talk to a member of the court.

· Student Legal Services will be in attendance. 

· THERE IS A POSSIBILITY we will be cancelling this meeting and postponing SLS until next week due to a hearing. 

· Restructuring, Hiring, and Training: 
· We currently are hiring one associate justice. Please let anyone interested know that we are accepting applications! IF you are interested please turn in an application ASAP!!

· The Constitutional Summit: 
· One member from all three branches will be reviewing the inconsistencies and needed changes in the first ever Constitutional Summit. Feel free to contact, Nick Radishofski, Sara Goldman, or Cooper Anderson if anyone has any questions or concerns. 
